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Finance and Administration to the Vice Chancellor for Budget and 
Finance and to the General Counsel and Senior Vice Chancellor for Legal 
Affairs. State laws and University policy recognize states of emergency in 
only the rarest of circumstances, and declarations of emergency require 
the Vice President’s consultation with the OGC. 

 
K. See FAQ #35 - “How long is it going to take (for me to get my stuff)?” regarding 

estimated timeframes for purchases. 
 
WHERE CAN I GET STUFF? 
 
37) Where should I go first?  
 

You must first go to your Purchasing Department, who will help you research potential 
sources for the purchase.  Law and University policy requires that we must first consider 
Preferred Sources, MWBE, University-wide contracts, state contracts, other government 
contracts (New York City DCAS, Department of Education). 

 
38) Where can I get more information? 
 

A. Contact your Purchasing Department 
B. CUNYbiz.com 
C. NYS-”Selling Products and Services to the State of New York-A Guide for Small 

Businesses”.  See 
http://www.ogs.state.ny.us/purchase/spg/pdfdocs/NySbGuide.pdf. 

D. New York State Department of Economic Development - www.empire.state.ny.us 
E. New York State Office of General Services http://www.ogs.ny.gov 
F. New York State Contract Reporter online subscriptions  www.nyscr.org 
G. The City Record Online (CROL)  

http://a856-internet.nyc.gov/nycvendoronline/home.asp 
 

WHY CAN’T I JUST HAVE MY STUFF? 
 
39) Why can’t I just buy what I need when I need it? 
 

A. Actually, for some items, you can!  Policies vary from College to College, but 
certain (limited) purchases can be made directly, by: 
1. using blanket purchase orders. Your Purchasing Department has issued 

purchase orders to vendors who supply services/commodities on an as-
needed basis not to exceed a specific dollar amount for the fiscal year; 

2. for example, a College may issue a $1,500 order to an art supply store for 
the Design Department. As items are needed, the art supply store delivers 
against the order throughout the year. If this type of order would be 
appropriate for your department, contact your Purchasing Department for 
assistance in setting one up; 

3. ordering office supplies from the University-wide office supply vendor; 
and 


